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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF GUATEMALA 
ANNOUNCING PROPOSED DATES FOR THE FOURTH MEETING 
OF MINISTERS AND HIGH AUTHORITIES OF SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT
GOVERNMENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF GUATEMALA
NV-OEA-M12-No.056-2018

The Permanent Mission of Guatemala presents its compliments to the Organization of American States—Executive Secretariat for Integral Development—further to note NV-OEA-M12-No. 576-2017 of December 21, 2017, regarding the dates of the Fourth Meeting of Ministers and High Authorities of Social Development (IV REMDES) scheduled to be held in Guatemala in 2018.
In that regard, the Permanent Mission encloses herewith a request from the Ministry of Social Development of Guatemala that the new dates of September 27 and 28, 2018, be considered for IV REMDES rather than the previously proposed dates of July 12 and 13, 2018.
The Permanent Mission of Guatemala avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Organization of American States—Executive Secretariat for Integral Development—renewed assurances of its highest and most distinguished consideration.

Washington, D.C., February 5, 2018

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

United States of America

c.c.: Secretariat for Access to Rights and Equity

TLB

Government of the Republic of Guatemala

Ministry of Social Development

Guatemala, January 25, 2018

Official letter No. DS-0146-2018/AROM/EB-Ich

Dr. Mauricio Rands

Secretary for Access to Rights and Equity

Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.

Dear Dr. Rands:


I have the honor to write in reference to the Fourth Meeting of Ministers and High Authorities of Social Development (REMDES), scheduled to be held in Guatemala City on July 12 and 13 this year.


In that regard, I am pleased to inform you that the President of the Republic, Jimmy Morales Cabrera, recently appointed me Minister of Social Development, succeeding Mr. Ennio Horlando Galicia Muñoz. 

The Government of Guatemala ascribes the utmost importance to ensuring continuity in international commitments, especially those having to do with reducing poverty and extreme poverty. It will be a genuine honor for me to host such an important hemispheric meeting.

However, in light of commitments that I had already adopted as the new Minister of Social Development in the context of the recently initiated transition process, I kindly request that the new dates of September 27 and 28, 2018, be considered for this event of such significance, in Guatemala City.


I should mention that we have consulted the member countries (Mexico and Paraguay) of the Inter-American Committee on Social Development (CIDES), as well as the Department of Social Inclusion of the Organization of American States (OAS), all of which have expressed their approval of the dates proposed for your consideration.

I thank you sincerely for your understanding and reiterate my commitment as the new Minister of Social Development to the goals already assumed by Guatemala in the framework of CIDES.

Please accept the assurances of my highest and most distinguished consideration.


Alcides René Obregón Muñoz


Minister of Social Development
Cc.
Ambassador Sandra Jovel, Minister of Foreign Affairs


Ambassador Gabriel Aguilera, Ambassador of Guatemala to the OAS


Ambassador Milagro Martínez, OAS Representative in Guatemala


Betilde Muñoz-Pogossian, Director, OAS Department of Social Inclusion

Ana Isabel Carrillo, Director, Multilateral Policy, Minex
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